Observation of Class 4 -  4.11.2016
Focus on Reading
It was a pleasure to go into class 4 to meet my adopted pupils and class. The focus was reading.

Every day the children are encouraged to use different strategies to read, including: Spelling out, reading in context etc. The teacher or the TA will ask the children lots of questions to confirm their understanding.

 I observed 2 children reading today, one was very shy. The TA read the story of’ Jen The Hen’ and the child had to find the last word of the story by turning a wheel on the book until she found the word, then she used her phonics to say the word. This child is on stage 4. She enjoyed her reading and finding the words. The child look motivated to read and was well supported by the TA.
The second child I observed read ‘Save Floppy’. He was a very confident reader and read independently. This was a child who had been at Orrets Meadow a year already and you could see systems were embedded to help him read and spell out words he was unsure of. He read using expression and I could clearly see he enjoyed reading. He is on stage 15 in his reading and completed all his Probe words with ease.
TAs support the children with reading however encouraging them to be independent at the same time and ‘try’ tricky words before they give them. Strategies meant the child didn’t give up. 

Thank you for letting me visit the class and I look forward to my next visit.

M King

